
 

 

European financials shrug off recent bad news 
 
European financials’ credit risk has continued to fall in recent days despite a spate of write-downs 
and layoffs. 
 

 Deutsche Bank’s CDS spread is tighter on the week despite large write-offs 

 Markit iTraxx Europe Senior Financials approaching three month lows 

 Euro denominated financial bonds have outperformed the corporate field by 15bps 
 
The challenges faced by European banks 
were highlighted last week when Deutsche 
Bank, Credit Suisse and Standard Chartered 
all announced large write-downs, job cuts and 
strategic realignments. These efforts to adapt 
to lift profits and increase competitiveness in 
the current global, highly regulated business 
environment come in the wake of years of 
volatility which saw all three firms come under 
new management. 
 
The news of the write-downs was relatively 
well received by the equity market as 
Standard Chartered and Deutsche Bank all 
saw their shares trade higher in the wake of 
the developments.  
 
This is particularly interesting for the later  as 
the German bank announced that suspending 
its dividend was an option going forward. 
Positive investor sentiment was also reflected 
in the credit markets, where Deutsche Bank, 
which also announced that it was forecasting 
a €6.2bn third quarter loss, saw its 5 year 
CDS spread fall by a tenth from the level 
seen at the start of October.  

 

Credit Suisse has also seen its CDS spread 
fall significantly over the last week, with the 
latest five year CDS spread nearly 20bps off 
the yearly highs seen in the closing days of 
2014. 
 
Senior financials’ credit risk falls 
These developments and resulting investor 
reactions also boosted the rest of the sector 
as the Markit iTraxx Europe Senior Financials 
index, which tracks credit risk among 
European banks, fell from 86bps at the start 
of October to 72bps as of latest count. This 
recent fall in credit risk marks the sharpest 
downward revision for the sector since the 
resolution of the Greek crisis. 
 

 
 
Bonds outperform despite bad news 
The positive sentiment felt in the CDS market 
has also been felt in the cash bond world, 
where euro listed bank bonds have 
outperformed the rest of the corporate bond 
universe in October. So far this month, the 
Markit iBoxx € Financial index has delivered 
positive total returns of 69bps, 15 more than 
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the rest of the euro denominated investment 
grade universe tracked by the Markit iBoxx € 
Investment Grade index.  
 

 
 
This strong performance means that the extra 
yield required by investors to hold euro 
denominated financials bonds has fallen from 
150bps at the start of the month to 125bps, 
the lowest level in over six weeks. 
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